
Thorpe Hesley Primary School Newsletter 
March (3) 2023

Twitter: @thorpehesleypri Check the website: http://www.thorpehesleyprimary.rotherham.sch.uk
Safeguarding lead: Mrs S Hewitt. Deputy Safeguarding: Mrs Oakley, Mrs Lilleker, Mrs Shaw & Mrs Blakemore

Children and Families Officer (CAFO) – Mr Rawlinson  Chair of Advisory Group and Safeguarding Governor – K Hattersley 

Next week’s menu is Week 1
The menu is on our website. . 

We have had a busy week in school! Our children have been taking part in lots of exciting Science learning 
for Science Week. We’ve created our own storms in a jar, hunted for minibeasts,  examined  finger prints to 
solve crimes, created rainbows and volcanoes and even had a visit from Miss Barker’s giant snails! Our 
fantastic teachers really have gone above and beyond to provide such inspiring learning experiences for our 
children. We were also treated to a special Science assembly from the Science team at Winterhill School. 
We’ve also had a lot of hilarity in school today for Red Nose Day. The children have loved sharing their 
favourite jokes and some were even brave enough to share them in assemblies in front of the whole school. 
All money raised will go to Comic Relief to help people who are facing the toughest times of their lives, both 
here in the UK and around the world. As always, we are very grateful for your support and generosity.
Mrs Sarah Hewitt, Head Teacher

Well done to the 
following children 
who have earnt the 
most coins this 
week:
1. Isabella W, Y3
2. Nicole B, Y3
3. Maisie-Rae C, Y6
4. Eileithyia A, Y3
5. Darcey D, Y3

Stars of the week

w/c 2nd January 2023

Class 10 Eli S

Class 11 Henry S

Class 12 Kian K

Class 2 Grayson W Class 13 Jasper G

Class 3 Iris C Class 14 Annabelle B

Class 4 Stanley L Class 15 Alice S

Class 5 Lucy C Class 16 Jacob A

Class 6 Harper G Class 17 George C

Class 7 Aria W Class 18 Sonny M

Class 8 Victory O Class 19 Noah T 

Class 9 Aurora H-L Class 20 Joshua M

Percentage of children in class who 

have read at least three times a week 

and recorded in Reading Record books

Class 2 70.8% Class 11 92.5%

Class 3 83.3% Class 12 86.9%

Class 4 78.2% Class 13 96.5%

Class 5 67.8% Class 14 75.8%

Class 6 72.4% Class 15 92.5%

Class 7 88% Class 16 100%

Class 8 88.8% Class 17 80%

Class 9 91% Class 18 86.9%

Class 10 89% Class 19 95.6%

Class 20 83.3%

Just a reminder that you can bring your used batteries into 
school for recycling. There is a collection box in the 
entrance to both buildings. Thanks. 

Please can we remind parents/carers that you should not be 
driving down the school drive or entering the staff car park 
at any time, including before and after school. We have had 
quite a few issues recently with staff being unable to enter 
the school drive and car parks because they are blocked and 
some near misses where children have been walking to or 
from the Woodlies building.
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Dates going forward

Thursday 23rd March 9:00 – 9:30 Year 4 Multiplication Tables Check Stay and Learn

Wednesday 29th March Easter Celebration in Church. Don’t forget your Easter bonnets!

Parents’ Evening Appointments (1:15 – 3:00 Remote; 3:30 – 6:30 In 

Person)

Friday 31st March (last day of 

term)

From 2:15pm parents/carers are invited to collect your children early to 

come and look round our ‘Picture This’ exhibitions in the Junior and 

Infant Halls. Please report to the main entrance of the building that 

your child attends. (You are more than welcome to look round both!) 

You should have received a letter this week with more information. 

This week you should have received on 

your personal email…

Easter Holiday Camp

Infant Dinner Choice

Nursery Class Photos 

Parent/Teacher Consultations 

New PE Equipment
Earlier this term we were successful in securing a bid 
for funding for some new PE equipment. This 
includes equipment for athletics, tennis and tag 
rugby. The equipment has now arrived and our 
children in both buildings have been enjoying using it 
in their PE lessons this week. We would like to say a 
massive thank you to WPA Healthcare for providing 
the funding and to Andrew Askwith, one of our 
advisory group members, for helping to organise this 
for us.  

It's time again for our next TT Rockstars battle of the bands. Y1 
will battle against Y2, Y3 against Y4 and Y5 against Y6. Its starts 
today and ends next Friday 24th March (winning year groups 
will be announced in next Friday's assembly and will win 10 
minutes extra playtime).
Please encourage your children to go on TT Rockstars as much 
as possible over the next week. Thanks for your support.

http://www.thorpehesleyprimary.rotherham.sch.uk/

